# SPRINGFIELD LIONS CLUB Lions' Lines

## October 13, 2015





My fellow Lions. We are one quarter of the way through our current Lions year and in the process of doing our White Cane Collections. PP Larry DeMooy is

in charge of the street collections and could use all our help. Please give him a call at his home 610-565-4869 and find a spot to help us meet our goal. PP Gerald McCabe at 610-543-8481 is running the Golf outing to help support our White Cane Drive and could use some golfers, so give him a call.

We discussed at our recent board of directors meeting our operating budget for the 2015-2016 year and forward. Unfortunately, we are seeing a decline in our revenue stream and are planning on reducing our outflow of funds to help others. We need our membership to step up forward to help us continue to provide the service that we have in the past.

On October 27, I would like to see many of you who have not been able to get to a meeting in a while come on out and visit with us and participate with us as we have planned a program to recruit some potential new members into our club. We could use all Lions to come forward to help support our efforts. Looking forward to seeing you on September 13 and on the 27<sup>th</sup>.

In a World of Service

Jim Cavallaro

### LIONS' CALENDAR

Oct 1 to 19 White Cane collections – sign up!!

Oct 13 White Cane Golf Outing

Oct 13 Dinner meeting, SCC 6:30 PM, Golf Outing

Oct 15 Breakfast meeting, 8AM, Country Squire, PID Jim Cavallaro speaker

Oct 24 Cavalcade of Bands, 5 PM SHS

Oct 27 Dinner meeting, SCC 6:30 PM, Prospective member night

**Nov 3** Board meeting, St. Matthews in the basement due to Election Day, 6:30 PM

**Nov 10** Dinner meeting, SCC 6:30 PM, Mary Sue Boyle, CBVI

**Nov 24** Dinner meeting, SCC 6:30 PM, Spouses Night and Ministerium Night, Nevalaires

Dec 8 Annual Christmas Party, 6:30 PM, SCC

Dec 12 Nelson's BBQ



# NEXT DINNER MEETING

October 13th, 6:30 PM Springfield Country Club

Dress Code Business Casual

White Cane Golf Outing Night

IMPORTANT! NOTIFY FRANK UDICIOUS IF YOU ARE ATTENDING EITHER BY EMAIL (mludicious@verizon.net)
OR PHONE (610-328-9075)

### TAKE NOTE!!

The next board meeting will start at <u>6:30 PM</u> downstairs at St. Matthews

### RECENT EVENTS



Springfield Fire Company Battalion Chief Tom Foran was the speaker at our last dinner meeting, shown with VP Kathy Lawless.

### WHITE CANE



White Cane collections are the first two weeks of October. If you haven't signed up, better hurray. There are prime locations available. Contact Larry DeMooy (610-565-4869) for

information and to sign up.

### WHITE CANE GOLF OUTING

The White Cane Golf Outing will be October 13<sup>th</sup> at the PECO McCall Golf Course in Havertown. The cost is \$45 per person to play. Lion Gerry is looking for hole sponsors; the cost to sponsor a hole is \$75. Contact Gerry at 610-543-8481.

### CONGRATULATIONS ART!



Congratulations to Lion Past President and Life Member Art Stettler on his 55<sup>th</sup> Lions membership anniversary!

### **CBVI EVENT**



The Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired is holding a celebration of White Cane Day, and at the same time,

extending special thanks for the generosity of the Lions and others. The date is Thursday, October 15<sup>th</sup> 5:00 to 8:00 PM. YOU are invited. Hors d'oeuvres and wine and tours of the facility are included. CBVI is located at 100 west 15<sup>TH</sup> St., Chester, PA. Please RSVP Rosemary Keefe at 610-874-1476 ext 161, or rkeefe@cbvi.net.

### CAVALCADE OF BANDS



The Cavalcade of bands event will be Sat. Oct. 24th at 5pm. Location will be at the SHS football Field. Volunteers to help that night for crown control are needed. Please

wear your vests and hats so as to be visible to the community. Contact Ed Rocco (610-543-2201) if interested.

### **NEW PROJECT**

Stamps for the Wounded



This is a service activity of Lions Clubs International Stamp Clubs and was founded in 1942 to assist service men and women in 130 Department of Veterans

Affairs facilities located across the USA. Stamps can give bedridden patients, long-term patients and convalescent patients a consuming interest in sorting, mounting stamps or making decorative objects. Any stamp, even ordinary common stamps are needed. Just cut them free of the envelope or package, but leave about ¼ inch of paper around the stamps. There will be a large jar at every meeting starting with the next. The stamps will be sent to Stamps for the Wounded. Lion Diane Harrington is chairing this project.

### LIONS' LINES

Remember, past *Lions Lines* are available on our web site, www.springfieldlionsclub.org. Please send all material for the *Lions' Lines* to Walt Young. Email is preferred (wtcayoung@verizon.net). Material must be received no later than the Wednesday before the dinner meeting and may be edited for space and content.